CITY OF LAWRENCE

Board of Public Works & Safety

February 23, 2017
Regular Meeting

MEMBERS PRESENT: Chairman Dave Freeman and Board Members Mark Forcum and Tracy Ashcraft
ALSO PRESENT: Clerk Kathleen Walton and Corporation Counsel Johnson
STAFF PRESENT: Mayor Collier, Controller/Deputy Mayor Fenwick, Police Chief Hofmann, Deputy Police Chief Bigsbee, PIO/Audio Visual Griffin, Building Inspector Kopetsky, Executive Assistant Rafala and Director of Public Works and Code Enforcement Anthony were present.
Chairman Freeman called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m. and announced a quorum was present.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES: Mr. Forcum moved to approve the minutes of the regular meeting on February 9, 2017. The motion was seconded by Mrs. Ashcraft and carried 3-0. 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS: None
NEW BUSINESS:  Controller/Deputy Mayor Fenwick requested approval of a contract with Barnes & Thornburg LLP for legal services.  Following discussion, Mr. Forcum moved to approve the contract.  The motion was seconded by Mrs. Ashcraft and carried 3-0.
Controller/Deputy Mayor Fenwick requested approval of a contract with Sharp Business Systems for multiple copiers.  Following discussion, Mr. Forcum moved to approve the contract pending approval from legal.  The motion was seconded by Mrs. Ashcraft and carried 3-0.

Hoosier Contractors, 6273 Twyckenham Drive Appeal

Director of Public Works and Code Enforcement Anthony discussed an appeal from Hoosier Contractors for fines imposed at 6273 Twyckenham Drive ($360 permit fine and $2,500 licensing fine).  There have been 5 instances in the last 9 months where fines have been imposed on Hoosier Contractors in the City of Lawrence. The company was represented tonight by Mr. Brian Schaible.  Mr. Schaible discussed the stop work orders and the appeal of the fines.  Following a lengthy discussion, that included Mr. Schaible, members of the Board, Mayor Collier, Director of Public Works and Code Enforcement Anthony and Executive Assistant Rafala, Mr. Forcum moved to deny the appeal.  The motion was seconded by Mrs. Ashcraft and carried 3-0.
Mrs. Ashcraft moved to have a public hearing for a mandatory 6 month contractor’s license suspension for Hoosier Contractors on April 13, 2017 at 5:00 p.m.  The motion was seconded by Mrs. Forcum and carried 3-0.

ADMINISTRATION COMMENTS: Director of Public Works and Code Enforcement Anthony addressed the Board.  He discussed:
· Approval for a pedestrian master plan

· The award of $1.8 million for construction of sidewalks at Amy Beverland Elementary School

· Storm water projects

· Notice to proceed with a storm water master plan from Indianapolis
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Controller/Deputy Mayor Fenwick addressed the Board.  He discussed:

· Contracts being signed by the City of Lawrence, The Fraternal Order of Police Lodge 159 and The Lawrence Professional Firefighters Association Local 416 
CITIZENS COMMENTS:  None
ADJOURNMENT:  There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned at 5:20 p.m., by the unanimous vote of the Board.
_____________________________             __________________________________

Dave Freeman, Chairman                               Kathleen A. Walton, City Clerk                                                                
